
 
 
PMR Activities from JANUARY – JULY 2015  
 
Life in PMR 
 
At the 7 January 2015 Business Meeting, a young Master Mason named 
Tyler Hill from Green Ridge Lodge 597, Scranton PA visited our Lodge, 
said he plans to live and work within communicating distance of Worms, 
and was provided a Petition For Affiliation. At the February Business 
Meeting the District Master of District 2 of the ACGL visited our Lodge 
and was escorted West of the Alter and presented a first time visitors 
coin. A Past Masters replacement apron was mailed 16 February 2015 to 
Honorary Past Master Brother Landon Chapman for his that was lost to a 
fire, provided him by the Brothers of Triangle Lodge 834 in January 1988. 
Our dear and still active Brother Landon donated $100 to Lodge charity.  
 
On 26 February, the sad tidings that Eastern Star Sister Gertrud 
Williamson wife of our SW VWBro Ward Williamson, had passed on to 
the Great Architect of the Universe. The funeral was on Monday 9 Mar 
2015   at St. Peter’s Church in Gauangelloch in the Heidelberg area. Our 
WM Paul Ezo and VWBro Bob Young attended. Brothers & Sisters, 
family and friends from far and near over filled this small village church’s 
capacity. Sister Gertrud enjoyed supporting Brother Ward in his active 
participation in all his Masonic activities in Blue Lodge, and all the many 
coordinate bodies Brother Ward is a member of. Our Sister will be greatly 
missed.  
 
In March, PMR donated 100 Euros to the Worms music school to help 
with expenses for local children with their musical needs. The children 
from the Worms music school bring great solo and group music to the 
Lodge every year during our Christmas dinner program. It’s a good 
cause. 
 
Friday and Saturday, 17 & 18 April, was the ACGL Annual 
Communication at the Hotel Sonnenhugel in Bad Kissingen. The WM 
Paul Ezo, VWBro Young, and VWBro Peter Lohr attended. The 3 of us all 
agreed that the ACGL put on a really great program, right from sign in 
table thru Friday Business actions to the Saturday Installation of the 
newly elected line to the closing of the ACGL. The ACGL new Grand 
Master is Most Worshipful Brother Eddie Guevara. His picture and theme 
are on the cover of this Newsletter. The new Deputy Grand Master is 
Right Worshipful Brother Tayfun Cilingir. The new Senior Grand Warden 
Right Worshipful Brother Juan Goytia. The new Junior Grand Warden is 
Right Worshipful Brother Jan Savarino. And the new Grand Treasurer is 
Most Worshipful Brother Paul Curran. The new District Deputy Grand 
Master for District 2 of the ACGL is Very Worshipful Brother John Harris. 
Our WM Very Worshipful Brother Paul Ezo was reappointed to the office  

 
 
of Grand Junior Deacon. 
VWBro Bob Young attended TdB Lodge No. 135 on Monday 27 April 
for a very wonderful 2nd Degree & enjoyed a great evening dinner with 
27 German Brothers who came from many Lodges just for this 
occasion.   I was seated between the WM, Very Worshipful Brother 
Oswald, and the newly made Brother Fellowcraft.   
 
On Thursday 28 May at the Initiation degree of the new EA Brother  
Dirk Maple at GGW 810 A Kaiserslautern, the Grand Master presented 
VW Brother Thomas Hill with his Past Master’s Certificate and Jewel. 
The below picture provided PMR 916 by GM Eddie Guevara says it all.  
 
3 June 2015 was a Summonsed Communication for the election of the 
PMR 916 Officers for 2015/2016. The Roll call was conducted and the 
applicable paragraphs of the ACGL code were read. And the election 
results are, Worshipful Master for the ensuing Masonic year is Very 
Worshipful Brother Paul Ezo. Senior Warden, Very Worshipful Brother 
Ward Williamson. Junior Warden Brother Lee Ajaye. Treasurer, Brother 
Rudeiger Glaser. And Secretary Very Worshipful Brother Bob Young. 
Appointed Officers are Senior Deacon VWBro Tom Hill, Junior Warden 
Brother Vivianos Adandogou. And Tyler, Very Worshipful Peter Lohr.  
 
 
Brothers, PMR 916 remains the most dynamic little Lodge in the ACGL. 
 
 

 
Seated center first row is new EA Bro Dirk Maple, to his pictured right is GM Eddie 
Guevara and pictured left is WM Greg Anderson. And to the WM left is DDGM John 
Harris. Pictured standing last person right is last row is VWBrother Tom Hill. 



 
 
 
Fraternal Greetings. 
 
Dues Brothers Dues. If you are not in possession of a 2015 Dues Card, 
please pay your dues soonest. Dues are $75.00 for Brother members 
living in the USA or else where around the world. Please use a $1.20 
International Postage Stamp to mail your remittance to the Lodge.  
 
Please use the below address for any written communication. 
 
Make the Check Payable to     PMR 916. 
 
Mailing address: Peter M. Rasmussen Lodge 916 
    Postfach 1932 
    67509 Worms  

Germany 
 
Secretary’s email:  youngroberte@aol.com 
 
Sincerely and fraternally, 
 

 

The newsletter inspired me to ... 
 
a) pay my dues for 2015  
    (resident €75 / non-resident $75 per year)        _______________ 
 
b) contribute to the Charity Fund               _______________ 
 
c) contribute to the General Fund  _______________ 

 
     Total _______________ 

 
 
My address has changed. Please use the new mailing address or new 
email address below: 
 
Street _____________________________________________________ 
 
Zip Code and City ___________________________________________ 
 
Telephone and cell phone numbers _____________________________ 
 
Email_____________________________________________________ 

 
 

   

 
PETER M. RASMUSSEN LODGE 916 

American Canadian Grand Lodge A.F. & A.M. 
within the 
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 Trestle Board                        July 2015 
 

 
 

ACGL New Grandmaster: Eddie Guevara 
 

The Grandmaster’s theme:  
MAKE THE DIFFERENCE   


